Freedom of Information Act 2000 – Imperial Typewriter Building
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the following information.
You asked:
a) Please list the details (including the date the complaint was received & the substance of the complaint) of all complaints/concerns that have been raised with the council regarding the Imperial Typewriter Building, LE5 4QD 
(I believe that maintaining the safety of buildings is the responsibility of the local authority).

Answer:
This building has been historically occupied by clothing manufacturers which are enforced by the Health and Safety Executive (HSE) and so any complaints/ concerns would be investigated by the HSE. 
The only two service requests noted on our Public Safety Team database are:

09/08/07 - Request for a Smoke Free sign (Unit 4): Sign provided
27/11/09 - Severn Trent notification of disconnection (Unit 1 – Ground Floor): Referred to HSE     

Our Noise and Pollution Control Team have had very little involvement with the site, and have not conducted any inspections as such. 
The only complaint held by this team is:
20/06/05 - Sandblasting the façade of the building: No action was taken in respect of this complaint as no issue was witnessed by Officers from the team.
Building Control received a complaint on the 6th June 2003 regarding falling concrete from the Nottingham Road elevation.  This was dealt with by notice under Section 77 of the Building Act 1984 to make the remaining structure safe.

b) The number of times the Imperial Typewriter Building, or any of businesses within the building, have been inspected by council staff for any reason

The only inspections carried out by Neighbourhood and Environmental Services teams were those carried out by Building Control in respect of the dangerous structure above with the inspections noted below.
c) Please list the dates of each inspection, the reason for the inspection, and any outcome following each inspection
Building Control inspections (reference 03/00104/DBLDG):
06/06/03 - Investigation of report of dangerous structure i.e. falling concrete.
           Section 77 Notice to be served
09/06/03 - Owners met on site to discuss remedial work

21/01/04 - Site visit to confirm remedial work ongoing

23/01/04 - Further check to ongoing work

03/02/04 - Drive by – no one on site

10/02/04 - Drive by – no one on site

04/03/04 - Works appear complete

11/03/04 - File closed

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 
Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

